
33 

Bureau of Indian Affairs, Interior § 11.431 

§ 11.425 Persistent non-support. 
A person commits a misdemeanor if 

he or she persistently fails to provide 
support which he or she can provide 
and which he or she knows he or she is 
legally obliged to provide to a spouse, 
child or other dependent. 

§ 11.426 Bribery. 
(a) A person is guilty of bribery, a 

misdemeanor, if he or she offers, con-
fers or agrees to confer upon another, 
or solicits, accepts or agrees to accept 
from another: 

(1) Any pecuniary benefit as consider-
ation for the recipient’s decision, opin-
ion, recommendation, vote or other ex-
ercise of discretion as a public servant, 
party official or voter; or 

(2) Any benefit as consideration for 
the recipient’s decision, vote, rec-
ommendation or other exercise of offi-
cial discretion in a judicial or adminis-
trative proceeding; or 

(3) Any benefit as consideration for a 
violation of a known legal duty as a 
public servant or party official. 

(b) It is no defense to prosecution 
under this section that a person whom 
the actor sought to influence was not 
qualified to act in the desired way, 
whether because he or she had not yet 
assumed office, or lacked jurisdiction, 
or for any other reason. 

§ 11.427 Threats and other improper 
influence in official and political 
matters. 

(a) A person commits a misdemeanor 
if he or she: 

(1) Threatens unlawful harm to any 
person with purpose to influence his or 
her decision, vote or other exercise of 
discretion as a public servant, party of-
ficial or voter; or 

(2) Threatens harm to any public 
servant with purpose to influence his 
decision, opinion, recommendation, 
vote or other exercise of discretion in a 
judicial or administrative proceeding; 
or 

(3) Threatens harm to any public 
servant with purpose to influence his 
decision, opinion, recommendation, 
vote or other exercise of discretion in a 
judicial or administrative proceeding; 
or 

(b) It is no defense to prosecution 
under this section that a person whom 

the actor sought to influence was not 
qualified to act in the desired way, 
whether because he or she had not yet 
assumed office, or lacked jurisdiction, 
or for any other reason. 

§ 11.428 Retaliation for past official ac-
tion. 

A person commits a misdemeanor if 
he or she harms another by any unlaw-
ful act in retaliation for anything law-
fully done by the latter in the capacity 
of public servant. 

§ 11.429 Perjury. 

A person is guilty of perjury, a mis-
demeanor, if in any official proceeding 
he or she makes a false statement 
under oath or equivalent affirmation, 
or swears or affirms the truth of a 
statement previously made, when the 
statement is material and he or she 
does not believe it to be true. 

(a) No person shall be guilty of an of-
fense under this section if he or she re-
tracted the falsification in the course 
of the proceeding in which it was made 
before it became manifest that the fal-
sification was or would be exposed and 
before the falsification substantially 
affected the proceeding. 

(b) No person shall be convicted of an 
offense under this section where proof 
of falsity rests solely upon contradic-
tion by testimony of a single person 
other than the defendant. 

§ 11.430 False alarms. 

A person who knowingly causes a 
false alarm of fire or other emergency 
to be transmitted to, or within any or-
ganization, official or volunteer, for 
dealing with emergencies involving 
danger to life or property commits a 
misdemeanor. 

§ 11.431 False reports. 

(a) A person who knowingly gives 
false information to any law enforce-
ment officer with the purpose to impli-
cate another commits a misdemeanor. 

(b) A person commits a petty mis-
demeanor if he or she: 

(1) Reports to law enforcement au-
thorities an offense or other incident 
within their concern knowing that it 
did not occur; or 
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(2) Pretends to furnish such authori-
ties with information relating to an of-
fense or incident when he or she knows 
he or she has no information relating 
to such offense or incident. 

§ 11.432 Impersonating a public serv-
ant. 

A person commits a misdemeanor if 
he or she falsely pretends to hold a po-
sition in the public service with pur-
pose to induce another to submit to 
such pretended official authority or 
otherwise to act in reliance upon that 
pretense to his or her prejudice. 

§ 11.433 Disobedience to lawful order 
of court. 

A person who willfully disobeys any 
order, subpoena, summons, warrant or 
command duly issued, made or given 
by any Court of Indian Offenses or any 
officer thereof is guilty of a mis-
demeanor. 

§ 11.434 Resisting arrest. 

A person commits a misdemeanor if, 
for the purpose of preventing a public 
servant from effecting a lawful arrest 
or discharging any other duty, he or 
she creates a substantial risk of bodily 
injury to the public servant or anyone 
else, or employs means justifying or re-
quiring substantial force to overcome 
the resistance. 

§ 11.435 Obstructing justice. 

A person commits a misdemeanor if, 
with purpose to hinder the apprehen-
sion, prosecution, conviction or punish-
ment of another for a crime, he or she 
harbors or conceals the other, provides 
a weapon, transportation, disguise or 
other means of escape, warns the other 
of impending discovery, or volunteers 
false information to a law enforcement 
officer. 

§ 11.436 Escape. 

A person is guilty of the offense of es-
cape, a misdemeanor, if he or she un-
lawfully removes himself or herself 
from official detention or fails to re-
turn to official detention following 
temporary leave granted for a specific 
purpose or limited period. 

§ 11.437 Bail jumping. 
A person set at liberty by court 

order, with or without bail, upon condi-
tion that he or she will subsequently 
appear at a specified time or place, 
commits a misdemeanor if, without 
lawful excuse, he or she fails to appear 
at that time and place. 

§ 11.438 Flight to avoid prosecution or 
judicial process. 

A person who shall absent himself or 
herself from the Indian country over 
which the Court of Indian Offenses ex-
ercises jurisdiction for the purpose of 
avoiding arrest, prosecution or other 
judicial process shall be guilty of a 
misdemeanor. 

§ 11.439 Witness tampering. 
(a) A person commits a misdemeanor 

if, believing that an official proceeding 
or investigation is pending or about to 
be instituted, he or she attempts to in-
duce or otherwise cause a witness or 
informant to: 

(1) Testify or inform falsely; or 
(2) Withhold any testimony, informa-

tion, document or thing; or 
(3) Elude legal process summoning 

him or her to supply evidence; or 
(4) Absent himself or herself from 

any proceeding or investigation to 
which he or she has been legally sum-
moned. 

(b) A person commits a misdemeanor 
if he or she harms another by any un-
lawful act in retaliation for anything 
lawfully done in the capacity of wit-
ness or informant. 

§ 11.440 Tampering with or fabricating 
physical evidence. 

A person commits a misdemeanor if, 
believing that an official proceeding or 
investigation is pending or about to be 
instituted, he or she: 

(a) Alters, destroys, conceals, or re-
moves any record, document or thing 
with purpose to impair its verity or 
availability in such proceeding or in-
vestigation; or 

(b) Makes, presents or uses any 
record, document or thing knowing it 
to be false and with the purpose to mis-
lead a public servant who is or may be 
engaged in such proceeding or inves-
tigation. 

VerDate Aug<31>2005 13:23 Apr 17, 2006 Jkt 208082 PO 00000 Frm 00044 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Y:\SGML\208082.XXX 208082


